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STATE OF CONNECTICUT

OFFICE OF POLICY AND MANAGEMENT

Office of Labor Relations

May 8, 2009
General Notice 2009-9 
TO:


Labor Relations Designees

SUBJECT:
Rescission of Retirement
A number of questions have been posed regarding the impact of when an employee rescinds their retirement.  Although this information has been provided in the past, we thought it might be helpful to reissue.

The Retirement Division has, for many years, taken the position that an employee may rescind their retirement as long as they have not cashed their first or subsequent retirement checks.  This, however, does not obligate the state to reemploy such individual.
The fact that an agency keeps an individual in CORE to make sure that all benefit payments are made beyond the date of the employee’s retirement does not negate the fact the employee has retired and the position is vacant and, at this time, cannot be filled without refill authority from OPM.  The agency must take appropriate CORE action to change the individual from active to retired status as soon as possible. 
If an individual retires and then says, basically “I don’t want my retirement $” effectively rescinding the retirement under the Retirement Division’s procedures.  The employee would be treated as a deferred vested individual, if the employee was not reemployed.  There would be no direct transition to retirement and the individual’s eligibility for retiree medical insurance would be determined as described in OLR General Notice 2009-08.
In order to be reemployed, the individual must write to the Commissioner of DAS and request to be placed on a reemployment list in accordance with applicable state statutes and regulations.
Agency Labor Relations Designees with questions may contact the Office of Labor Relations at 418-6447.
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